


Our Lady of Peace Parish Finance Council Meeting –
August 8, 2024 - 9:30 am Library Meeting
  

ATTENDEES: Dave Bertram, Mike Clark, Bill Lucas, Sandra Sobotka, 
Kellie Moore -Business Manager, Fr. Michael Baker, Parish Administrator 

The meeting began at 9:30 am with an opening prayer from Fr. Michael Baker
 
Minutes
The May 2024 minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 
Parish Business
1-Parish Year End Reports FY 23-24
The financial reports for FY ending 23-24 were reviewed and discussed. They will be submitted to the Diocese by September 5th and circulated to the parish through the bulletin and parish website in September 2024. 

2- Capital Campaign
Pledge Update  
As of 8/5/24 408 families have pledged $962,449 with $584,900 being collected through pledge payments. Currently 230 pledges are paid in full with 178 open pledges to be fulfilled. 
Construction Timeline
Demolition and construction are scheduled to begin in September of 2024. Construction drawings have been approved by the City of Darien and a request to waive the $11,300 in permit fees has been submitted to Darien for consideration. Fr. Michael will communicate the beginning of Phase I to the parish in August through the bulletins and website. A capital campaign progress report will be sent directly to all households outlining the scope of the project and construction timeline in September 2024. 
 
3 - Sunday Offertory YTD
The Sunday offertory actual vs budget for FY 24-25 was reviewed. Through the end of week four the offertory is at a budget surplus of 2,789. The 24-25 weekly budget is $18,000. The number of parishioners using the online donation service has increased to 510. 

4- CMAA Report 
The CMAA report for 2024 was reviewed by the council. 
  

5- Endowment Report
The parish endowment report ending June 30, 2024, was reviewed by the council. The Diocese is discussing use of parish endowments for support of Religious Education and will communicate their decision to parishes this fiscal year. 

6- Special collections  
A revised second collection policy was discussed and approved for implementation immediately. Additional second collection envelopes are now available in the vestibule.

7- Facility Projects
The 2024-25 Facility Project report was reviewed and discussed by the council. 
The following items have been completed and closed: Repair of church pavers, replacement of rectory windows and door, replacement of rectory roof. Projects scheduled for September include: New rectory patio, repair of exterior stained glass window frames and doors and replacement of the parish center octagon roof. Open projects securing additional bids include Rectory washrooms, church, and church hall washrooms. 

6 – Pastor’s Report
Religious Education – Fr. Michael discussed new policies for the 24-25 school year with the council. Policies included registration requirements in our parish, attendance policy, mass attendance, service hours and tuition assistance. 

Food Pantry Ministry
Fr. Michael discussed new procedures he implemented at the request of the food pantry coordinator to create new efficiencies and help grow the ministry to assist more families.

Parish Council
Fr. Michael informed the council forming of a new Parish Council is still in process. 

Ministry
A new ministry called The Man that is you will begin at Our Lady of Peace in September 2024. The group will meet on Saturdays in the Church Hall. 

The Parish has purchased twenty hearing impaired assistance devised and installed a new system that will allow parishioners with hearing aids to check out a device and use it during mass to improve their experience at mass. Fr. Michael will introduce the new program to the parish in September with instructions for the ushers to assist parishioners in checking out devices. 

The meeting closed at 11:30 am                Next Finance Council Meeting to be scheduled.



